
Report of the Cabinet Member for Care, Health and Ageing 
Well

Adult Services Scrutiny Performance Panel – 20th November 
2018

WALES AUDIT OFFICE REPORT INTO STRATEGIC 
COMMISSIONING OF ACCOMMODATION SERVICES FOR 

ADULTS WITH LEARNING DISABILITIES 

Purpose  The purpose of this report is to bring the Wales Audit 
Office Report into Strategic Commissioning of 
Accommodation Services for Adults with Learning 
Disabilities to the attention of the Panel, which was 
published in May 2018. 

Content  The Wales Audit Office undertook a strategic review 
of Commissioning of Accommodation Services for 
Adults with Learning Disabilities across Wales. They 
published their findings in May 2018. 

 Within the report, there a number of 
recommendations which are summarised on pages 
10, 11 and 12 of the report. 

 Within these recommendations, there is a 
recommendation relating to better scrutiny of 
commissioning arrangements within Local 
Authorities. 

 A proposed checklist for Scrutiny Committees is 
included as Appendix 10 of the report. 

Councillors are 
being asked to

 Consider the Report and the proposed checklist and 
agree how the Panel might want to take forward 
scrutiny of this area. 

 In order to assist, a proposed way forward might be 
to ask the Cabinet Member/Officers to provide an 
update/initial assessment against each point on the 
checklist at a future meeting, so the Panel can 
decide whether any further scrutiny arrangements 
are required. 
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